
 

 

Technical Notice: 25.01 

Subject: Flagtronics and Camera Requirement. 

DATE: 01.30.25 

1. Camera: A minimum of one in-car camera is mandatory. Your car should be equipped with at 
least one forward facing in-car camera (make and model at the discretion of the competitor). 
The camera must be securely mounted (open cars must include a suitable tether) and positioned 
in the cockpit in such a way that the driver is in view and as much of the view outside the 
windshield as possible. Cameras must be set to “record mode” during any on-track activity.  

2. Penalties may be applied if the camera is not set to record during an on-track session. 

3. The storage device for the camera should be of sufficient size that it can record video content for 
the duration of that car’s on-track session. During an event, Competitors may be asked to 
provide video content from said camera to the Race Director and/or Steward. Penalties may be 
assessed for non-compliance. 

4. Flagtronics: After June 1, 2025 the use of the Flagtronics in-car marshalling system is mandatory. 
Prior to June 1, 2025 the system is highly recommended. Flagtronics model numbers FT200 or FT-
RD are permitted and must be securely mounted (open cars must include sufficient suitable 
tether) and positioned in the cockpit in such a way that the driver has a clear line of sight view to 
the display. The Flagtronics display must be powered on during all on-track activity. 

 
 


